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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: January 10, 2018 
Re:  FY ’18 Monthly Budget Summary 

Please find attached the Monthly Reporting Summary through January 5, 2018. To date we have 
spent 45.51% of our budget as expected half way through the fiscal year. On page one, please 
note that the expense budgets for each building are over 60% spent in most cases. As most of our 
expenses occur over the summer to prepare for the school year, these figures are also as 
expected. I draw the Committee’s attention to two areas. 

Vision 2020 
At the bottom of page one, note there is $37,482.80 left in the Vision 2020 account. These funds 
are available to continue buying materials and professional development related to the program.  

Special Education Expenses 
At the bottom of page two, I highlighted a negative balance of (100,486.12) in district-wide 
special education expenses. There is no cause for alarm at this time. There is still $170,000 
available in 2018 Circuit Breaker funding. If needed, I could immediately charge the negative 
$100K against Circuit Breaker and we’d have reserves of approximately $70,000 to date. At this 
time, it is prudent to leave the $170,000 available in the Circuit Breaker account as that account 
can roll into FY ‘19. Due to the volatile and often unpredictable nature of special education 
spending, I will continue to move cautiously and constantly re evaluate special education 
spending from all sources.  

I continue to watch the FY ’18 budget closely and monitor spending at every level to ensure 
efficiency and maximize every education dollar we have. Please do not hesitate to contact me if 
you have any questions.  
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